
 

      
May 21, 2020 

Debra Howland 
Executive Director  
New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 
21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10 
Concord, NH  03301-2429 
 
RE:  Docket No. DE 19-139 

Public Service Company of New Hampshire d/b/a Eversource Energy 
 

2019 Least Cost Integrated Resource Plan  
 

Dear Director Howland: 
 

On August 23, 2019, Public Service Company of New Hampshire d/b/a Eversource 
Energy (“Eversource” or the “Company”) made its initial submission in the above-referenced 
docket.  That submission included a motion for confidential treatment of certain information 
identified in the filing. 

 
On April 23, 2020, the Commission issued Order No. 26,350 granting, in part, and 

denying, in part, Eversource’s motion.  Additionally, the Commission determined that it lacked 
sufficient clarity to rule the confidentiality of certain of the information and directed Eversource 
to file a revised motion along with revised versions of initial documents where the redactions 
were modified to be consistent with Order No. 26,350.  Enclosed for filing is the revised request 
as described by the Commission and it is accompanied by revised documents consistent with the 
Commission’s ruling. 

 
In addition to the revised motion and the revised Confidential and Redacted versions of 

its initial filing, enclosed is a Motion for Reconsideration and/or Clarification with respect to the 
Commission’s rulings on Confidential Energy Infrastructure Information in Order No. 26,350. 

  
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.  Thank you for your 

assistance with this matter. 
 
       Very truly yours, 

        
       Matthew J. Fossum 
       Senior Regulatory Counsel 
Enclosures 
CC: Service List 

780 N. Commercial Street 
P.O. Box 330 
Manchester, NH 03105-0330 
 
Matthew J. Fossum 
Senior Regulatory Counsel 
 
603-634-2961 
matthew.fossum@eversource.com 


